
‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible” 

 

Dear parents & carers, 

Whilst the weather remains cold and the skies grey, the tiny heads of crocuses and 

daffodils popping their heads up reminds us that longer days and warmer weather are 

just round the corner. We’ve had a very busy first half-term of the calendar year but 

also a productive one too.  

We are pleased to share with parents at both schools, feedback from the Well-being 

Charter Mark that was undertaken with different stakeholders in the autumn term. 

We’ve tried to summarise some of this as the reports are very comprehensive but I’m 

also conscious in trying to respond to the questions put by parents and pupils alike. 

Leaders have therefore produced a “You said, we did” document that I hope         

demonstrates that we listen to your views and address your queries as best we can. 

You can find the responses later in the newsletter content.  

In sporting news Mr Mullinder reports that the dodgeball team has done so well of late 

in local and country competitions then the next step may be the nationals which is an 

incredible accolade for our older children.  

At Tibberton we say goodbye to two stalwarts in Mrs Eden and Laura in our kitchen.  

Mrs Eden has been with the Federation for three years now, firstly navigating the older 

children through SATs and then their transitions to secondary settings and more       

latterly attending the needs of younger children in Class 3. I know she’ll be sorely 

missed but is still planning to offer her expertise through her tutoring business. We 

wish her all the best. 

Laura has secured a position as catering supervisor at nearby Lilleshall and whilst we 

will miss her cooking skills greatly, we’re proud that she cut her teeth in the kitchen of 

Tibberton and helped feed our rumbling tummies in the meantime.  

Lastly, I’d like to pay tribute to Mr Bradburn this week who has made a wonderful     

impact as caretaker for the two schools since he joined just before Christmas. You may 

have seen how the outside areas have looked tidier and cleaner with moss being 

cleared and verges tended to. Inside the schools, Roy has been busy hanging doors,     

replastering and painting. I know that children have commented on his work and staff 

at both setting are equally grateful for his handiwork.  

 

 

Have a fantastic half-term holiday and see you a week 

on Monday. 

Mr C. Battrick 
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AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

HEADTEACHER AWARD 

Elspeth for showing resilience this week. 

 

THE CORE VALUES AWARD 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and teachers to   
reflect the school’s values. 

 
This week Mrs Mountcastle has nominated Miley  for always respecting and valuing other 

opinions. 

 

The Spiritual Ambassadors this week have nominated— 
Class 4 for showing respect at their visit to the Gurdwara. 

 
TEACHER AWARDS 
 
Class One 

Joshua for trying hard in all of his learning and for keeping our classroom tidy and clean. 

Rasella for excellent understanding of the features needed for her whale fact file. Well 
done.  

 

Class Two 

Sofia for taking more pride in her presentation of her work recently.  

 

Class Three 

Ella T for her fantastic, expressive drama work in our English lesson. 

Albie for always putting 100% effort and enthusiasm into everything he does! 

 

Class Four 

Beth and Emily – for amazing pieces of Salvador Dali inspired art. 

Celebrating success 

this week 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 

Class  2 and 4 have  won this week’s Attendance Trophy  with an  attendance figure of  
100% 

Very well done!  
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Teaching of our behaviour curriculum centres around six core behaviours that  

encourage children to be polite, active learners.  

Children can earn awards for showing the six core behaviours. When they have 

achieved all 6 awards, they get their name and photo on the hall of fame.  

 

 

 

 

 

This week the Behaviour awards go to …………. 
Class 1—    

  

Class 2   - Super sitting - Jacob  

 

Class 3  –  Active learning :  Will 

                Wonderful walking : Aman  

                Super sitting : Elsie 

 

Class 4  -  Magnificent manners : Lottie, Harlow and Reuben 

                Super sitting : Noah 

 

Celebrating success 

this week 

………………. 

 has received all six behaviour    

certificates and has received a    

brilliant behaviour award 



CLASS 1 

What an excellent half term! Class 1 have worked so hard and smashed every challenge 
set for them. We have continued to build on our learning this week by practising our 
blending skills and tricky words as well as creating our own whale fact file! In Maths, we 
have been learning about capacity and mass and been thinking and learning about      
balancing the scales! 

In our afternoon learning, we have been learning about famous scientists and their      
impact on conservation and understanding the importance of compass points. Well done 
Class 1. I hope you have an amazing half term. 

 

CLASS 2 

Class 2 have had a great week finishing off our topics for Spring 2. We read the passage 
in the gospel of Luke which talks about love and God's gifts through the Lord's Prayer. 
We then applied that to role-play and answered some prayers in the character of God. In 
Geography we compiled all of our research about the oceans and continents to finish off 
our working wall and solve some video riddles. We have also had chance to work in pairs 
to create a joint piece of art in PSHE, where we have been looking at Dreams and Goals 
and how we can use our strengths and also those of others to achieve a task.  

 

CLASS 3 

In Class three this week, we were really excited to view Mrs Sankey's fossil collection. 
She had some wonderful specimens and was happy to answer the many questions the 
children asked. Thank you, Mrs Sankey!  

We also enjoyed taking part in a range of maths games to celebrate last Friday's number 
day. 

  

CLASS 4 

Class 4 visited Priorslee Gurdwara to learn 
more about the Sikh religion. One of the    
volunteers spoke to the children about the 
place of worship, the Holy Book and the 5 K’s 
which was so interesting and supplemented 
our learning in class. The children took part 
in meditation, tried on turbans and enjoyed sharing Langar 
together which was absolutely delicious. The     
children listened very carefully and were so         
respectful.                  
Well done Class 4. 

 

 

 

 



Change of school menu—Thursday 27th February 

On Thursday 27th February there will be a change  to the lunch menu.  

Catherine the cook is going to do a Chinese New Year Day again for those pupils 

that missed out on it last time. 

 

 

                            MENU 

Chinese Style chicken curry with Stir fry       

vegetables 

Veggie nuggets (V) 

Rice / Noodles 

Spring rolls 

Prawn crackers 

Chinese New Year cup cake 

 

 

We will be celebrating 

 World Book Day again this 

year on  

Thursday 6th March 

 

 

Children are invited to dress up as their favourite book character and will receive a 

World Book token to spend on a book of their choice at certain book retailers.  

We look forward to seeing the children in their costumes and guessing who they are 

dressed up as. Please note that the costumes do not have to be purchased especially for 

the day, homemade costumes are just as effective.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
Dates for your Diary 

DATE EVENT  
FEBRUARY 2025  

Thursday 13th Class 4 trip to Gurdwara Telford 

Friday 14th  Wear it Red—£1.00 donation for Midlands Air Ambu-

lance 

Last day of Term 

Monday 24th Back to School 

Thursday 27th Change to lunch menu—Chinese New Year Day 2 

MARCH 2025  

Thursday 6th World Book Day  

Barnardo’s visiting Year 6— Mental Health 

Tuesday 25th Parent consultations—Details to follow 

APRIL 2025  

Thursday 10th Easter Service  -  Details to follow 

Friday 11th  Last Day of term 

Monday 28th Back to school 

Wednesday 30th Yr 4 Chetwynd Deer Park—Spring Explorers—Details to 

follow 

MAY 2025  

Monday 5th MAY DAY—SCHOOL CLOSED 

Wednesday 7th Class 2 trip to Powis Castle—Details to follow 

Monday 12th SAT’s week 

Tuesday 20th Yr 5 Chetwynd Deer Park—Photography—Details to    

follow 

Friday 23rd Whole school cricket engagement Day—Details to      

follow 

Last day of term 

JUNE 2025  

Monday 2nd PD DAY 

Tuesday 3rd Back to school 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALF TERM EVENTS 


